CAPE COD INTERGROUP
REPRESENTATIVES MEETING MINUTES
December 1, 2015

CALL TO ORDER: At 7:45 the meeting was called to order by Tam G.,
Vice Chair of the Steering Committee.

ROLL CALL: Tam G., Vice Chair; Stephanie D., Secretary; Chuck T.,
Office Manager and 7 IG Representatives (listed below).

SECRETARY’S REPORT: Read. Motion to accept and seconded.

TREASURER’S REPORT: Tam G. pointed out there were two telephone
payments made in one month, explaining the discrepancy. Motion to
accept and seconded.

OFFICE MANAGER’S REPORT: There were 88 Walk-Ins and 215
phone calls. The website information is, at this writing, not in. Business
has dropped a little as can be expected this time of year. 1,000 new
Meeting Lists are in. Chuck pointed out that our Office telephone number
is not in the phone book. A result of the switch over from Verizon to
Comcast. This needs to be addressed.

DISTRICT 1&2 REPORT: Jessica reported she has solidified
information on the various alkathons coming up shortly for the holidays.
Service Boards: We have 77 registered groups and there are barely 10 of
us here, she went on to say. Service is neglected.

Anyone in the area can book with a bookie. There is a Google Group called
the Noreaster.aa-bookie.manager@gmail.com.

The DCM stepped down and the Alternate DCM stepped up.

Looking for relapse stories to send to the GSO to possibly be included in
the next edition of the Big Book.

The Website is back in the loop. aa.capecod.com or .org.




OLD BUSINESS: People have for some time looked for more guidance
regarding 12th Step work. The written hand out on 12th Stepping was
compiled by Bill Z. He found this set of suggestions for participating in a
“12th Step Intervention” (taken from an Elmira, NY area Intergroup
Workshop). Tam suggested we take it home to read and bring
suggestions, questions and ideas back for discussion at the next meeting.

NEW BUSINESS: At the Steering Committee meeting, we had one
member on the telephone on speaker cell phone. We need to look into
integrating a system for future teleconferences. Tam suggested we ask
others who have had some experience for their input and suggestions.

Scott B., our Chairperson, had surgery yesterday and we haven’t heard
the results at this time. Our prayers and best wishes go with him.

ADJOURNMENT: Motion to adjourn at 8:38PM was seconded. The
meeting closed by Tam G. with the Lord’s Prayer.

Respectfully submitted by Stephanie D., Secretary

INTERGROUP REPS IN ATTENDANCE

Sharon D., Falmouth Sun. AM Murray P., Roots and
Causes
Bindy J., Orleans 7 Up Annie R., You Get What
You Give
Chris B., Sandwich Sun. AM Jessica B,, District 1&2
Liaison
Edwin O., Hour of Power

NEXT MEETING TUESDAY, JANUARY 5, 2016 @ 7:30PM



